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VILLAGE OF WOODHULL 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING 

April 14, 2025  
Committees 

  

  President – D. Holmes                                                    Pro-Tem Pres – C. Anderson 

Building – M. Bethell, J. McCready, & D Holmes                          Economic Development – S. Francis, C. Anderson & D. Holmes 
Finance/Insur. /Audit – H. Garrett, D. Holmes, & C. Anderson     Parks & Recreation – C. Anderson & H. Garrett 

Personnel – D. Holmes, C. Anderson, & S. Francis                Police/Civ. Def./Zon. – D. VerHeecke & M. Bethell 
Public Works – J. McCready & D VerHeecke  

 

Pro-Tem Mayor Christena Anderson called the meeting to order on April 14, 2025 @ 7:00 pm. It was 

noted that Mayor Holmes would be a few minutes late.  

 

Followed by roll call: Christena Anderson, Mark Bethell, Scott Francis, Hannah Garrett, Jeff 

McCready, and Derek VerHeecke were present.  

 

Also present at the meeting: Dave Holmes – Mayor, Kelli Hand –Village Clerk, Garrett Adamson – 

Village Treasurer, Alex Wagner – Police Sergeant, Dusty McKeag Public Works Director, newly 

elected trustee and Village resident - Conner Brinson, and Village business owners and residents - 

Gary and Cathy Maulden.   

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Cathy Maulden requested permission to hold a street dance on July 19, 2025. In her request she asked 

for the side street of East 3rd Avenue be blocked off instead of Division Steet. She also asked if there 

were any ordinances keeping them from charging for entry into the street dance. Pro-Tem Mayor 

Christena Anderson replied that they are allowed to charge a cover charge. Trustee Scott Francis and 

Pro-Tem Mayor Anderson also informed her that Maulden’s Sports Bar would need to get a special 

insurance policy for the date of the street dance and have the Village of Woodhull listed as insured. 

They are also required to have the entire area being used for the street dance fenced off and all 

attendees must be carded to ensure they are 21 to enter the area. All alcohol must also stay within this 

fenced in area. Trustee Francis said children would be allowed in the restaurant until 9:00PM but not at 

the actual street dance at any point. Public Works Director Dusty McKeag was asked to check if the 

Village has snow fencing that could be used to block off the area. There was a brief discussion about 

the power sources available, which Gary Maulden said he feels using his bar’s power would be 

sufficient.  Pro-Tem Mayor Anderson then informed Mrs. Maulden that she could contact Henry 

County Tourism to use their free advertising for events such as the Annual Street Dance.  

 

Cathy Maulden also asked the Village to make annual extended hours for Maulden’s Sports Bar to be 

open late on New Year’s Eve, Super Bowl Sunday, and “Black Out Wednesday” (the Wednesday 

before Thanksgiving). The Board agreed to discuss these possible changes in the meeting’s closed 

session and update her once a decision has been made.  

 

Cathy Maulden requested the Board check into the possibilities of bringing TIF money to the 

downtown area. She is aware there are steps that would need to be taken and would be interested in 

working with the Village if this is a possibility. Mayor Holmes said it had been many years since this 

topic had been visited and that he would do some checking.  
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Mayor Holmes congratulated newly elected Conner Brinson, who will be seated at the May 12, 2025, 

meeting to serve a 4-year term as a Village Trustee. Mayor Holmes also congratulated Trustee Jeff 

McCready for being re-elected for a four-year term.  

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

 

Trustee Christena Anderson made a motion to approve the March 10, 2025, Regular Board Meeting 

Minutes as presented by Water Clerk Deb Krueger. Trustee Mark Bethell seconded the motion. Motion 

passed 5-0, with Trustee Hannah Garrett abstaining due to her absence from the March meeting. 

Trustee Jeff McCready made a motion to approve March 10, 2025, Closed Minutes as presented by 

Mayor Holmes, and Trustee Scott Francis seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0 with Trustee 

Hannah Garrett abstaining.  

 

Trustee Jeff McCready made a motion to approve the Closed Minutes from December 2023 to June 

2024 to be open at the public’s request. Scott Francis seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT MARCH  2025:                                                                                                                           

General Fund        $  739,550.65 

General Fund Payroll      $    11,879.65 

Video Gaming FSB Savings     $  297,879.04 

Veterans Memorial Fund     $      1,422.02 

Drug Enforcement Fund     $      3,459.05 

Playground Fund      $      1,010.90 

WINN Checking FSB      $      1,136.14 

Operation & Maintenance     $      7,619.47 

Deprec Checking                 $      6,432.17         

Debt Service #2033      $    61,363.06 

Debt Service Savings                 $      8,898.10 

MFT Fund       $    90,651.64 

 

 

APPROVAL OF BILLS:                                                                                                                

The General Fund March 2025 accounts payable were presented as follows: 

 

• Please see the attached report from the Treasurer’s Teport due to the length of the report. Thank you.  

           
 

 Total March General Fund A/P             $      24,484.23     

 

The Water Fund March 2025 accounts payable were presented as follows: 

 

• Please see the attached report from the Treasurer’s Report due to the length of the report. Thank you.  

 

  

 Total March Water Fund A/P            $      20,186.89 

 

 

Treasurer Garrett Adamson’s written report for February was not approved due to adjustments that 

were needing to be made. Adamson explained the following adjustments, comparing the February 

Treasurer’s Report to the March Report. Money was moved to the Water and Sewer account from the 
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General account to adjust for the water maintenance payments that were to be covered by the Village’s 

gaming income which was in the General Fund. The Water and Sewer Balance Sheet was reconciled to 

show the transfer of funds. Also, the MFT balance discrepancy was narrowed down to a total of 

$65,025.29. Currently the MFT account has $90,651.64, however, IMEG and IDOT report that the 

Village should only have $27,925.95. IMEG’s Cindy Wermuth suggested the difference of $63,025.69 

be moved to the Village’s General Fund so that the MFT Account matches what the State of Illinois is 

reporting, which will make for cleaner audits in the future. After a brief discussion, Trustee Christena 

Anderson moved that the Treasurer moves the $63,025.29 dollars from the Village’s MFT Account to 

the Village’s General Account due to the reasons provided by IDOT and IMEG. Trustee Hannah 

Garrett seconded the motion. The motion passed 6-0 after a roll call vote of Anderson-Y, Bethell-Y, 

Francis-Y, Garrett-Y, McCready-Y, and VerHeecke-Y.  

 

Treasurer Adamson reported that the Village received a bill from Attorney Mike Massie for the 2025-

2026 retainer of $6,000. Mayor Holmes reported that charge had not increased from the year before.  

 

Trustee Christena Anderson requested more information on the listed late fees associated with a 

Motorola account. Police Sergeant Alex Wagner explained that it would be for the fees associated with 

the body camera and that he is unsure why those invoices arrived late, causing the payment to be late. 

The Board asked Sergeant Wagner to call Motorola and find out when the invoices were sent, why 

they were not sent to the Treasurer, and to request the late fees be removed due to the late billing being 

the cause for the payment being made late. Sergeant Wagner said he would report back when he gets 

answers and change the billing address to the Village’s Post Office Box.  

 

Treasurer Adamson reported that the sewer, water, and recycling income will now be split in the 

Treasurer’s Report as requested by the USDA. This month’s water’s income is $16,979.91, sewer’s 

income is $25,237.63, and the recycling income is $199.82.  

 

Mayor Holmes thanked Water Clerk Deb Krueger, Treasurer Garrett Adamson, and Public Works 

Director Dusty McKeag for their help with the Quarterly Reports that were due to the USDA office. 

Those reports are now up to date and have been sent to the USDA office.  

 

Trustee Christena Anderson made a motion to accept both February’s and March’s written Treasurer’s 

Reports as presented by Treasurer Garrett Adamson. Trustee Hannah Garrett seconded the motion, 

motion passed 6-0. 

 

Treasurer Garrett Adamson informed the Board he would be needing to resign due to a new job offer 

which will be moving his family out of the area. Adamson stated he hoped to stay on with the Village 

until the end of May and would be keeping the Board updated as he learns more about his upcoming 

move.  

 

Mayor Holmes reported that the February video gaming income for the Village was $4,802.72. The 

total for the past 11 years is now $555,311.88. Mayor Holmes reminded the Board that money in the 

Gaming account will be used to pay for the Ameren bill which is large due to Ameren mistakenly 

charging the Woodhull Co-Op instead of the Village for a long period of time and for the water tower 

maintenance.  

 

Mayor Holmes updated that he is still waiting on the Village’s past auditor to complete the Village’s 

2023 AFR. Once this is completed the Village’s new auditor, West Central CPA, will be able to 

continue their work on the 2024 Audit. Treasurer Garrett Adamson will also be uploading the rest of 

the requested invoices and then all paperwork needed for the audit should be turned into West Central 

CPA. Mayor Holmes thanked Village Treasurer Garrett Adamson, Village Water Clerk Deb Krueger, 
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and Village Clerk Kelli Hand for their help in assisting getting the materials needed for the audit to 

West Central CPA.  

 

Mayor Holmes reported that the Finance Committee needs to set a date to review the Village’s Budget. 

He will have the Police and Public Works 5-year plans ready for this meeting. Trustee Hannah Garrett 

and Trustee Christena Anderson agreed to meet April 28, 2025, at 6:30 PM.  

 

Trustee Mark Bethell reported that the new Dutch door had been installed in the Village Clerk’s 

Office. This will allow the Village Clerk to serve people at the door. Trustee Derek VerHeecke 

reported that the office cameras will be installed on Thursday, April 17, 2025. Sergeant Wagner asked 

if signage would be posted, alerting people they are being recorded and Trustee VerHeecke said yes.  

 

Trustee Christena Anderson questioned if Sergeant Wagner’s credit card account had been fixed after 

an issue with the zip code and telephone number associated with the card was found to be wrong. 

Sergeant Wagner said he has not been able to contact a person who is able to help him with the issue. 

Trustee Hannah Garrett asked him to contact the Farmers State Bank’s Alpha branch and speak with 

Tory Garrett. Sergeant Wagner did advise that he has a hard time reaching them when he is working 

such few hours for the Village but that he would contact them as soon as possible and report back to 

the Police Committee.  

 

Treasurer Garrett Adamson requested that Trustee Hannah Garrett go to Farmers State Bank to become 

a co-signer for the accounts he needs to transfer monthly funds from electronically. Treasurer 

Adamson noted that accounts such as the Village’s Square account needs money transferred to other 

accounts for the Village and this would be the easiest way to make those transfers. The bank requires a 

second person to be authorized to allow this, Trustee Garrett agreed to be that person.  

 

 

POLICE/CIVIL DEFENSE/PERMITS: 

 

Police Sergeant Alex Wagner presented the March Police Report.  

 

In March the Woodhull Police Department responded to 11 calls for service, conducted 2 traffic stops, 

and issued 2 warnings. Sergeant Wagner amended his written report to read no vehicle impounds; the 

report originally read 1 impounded vehicle.  

 

Sergeant Wagner gave a brief update on Starcom. Starcom should be operational by next month. He 

reported there has been some conflicting information about who will be responsible for the payments 

associated with installing Starcom and will update the Board when he has more information.  

 

Sergeant Wagner and the Board discussed an issue with an abandoned house at 391 E 4th Avenue in the 

Village that has been reported to have trespassers coming and going through windows. Sergeant 

Wagner had been called to the property earlier in the day and found the house to be empty and in rough 

shape. After some discussion, Treasurer Adamson advised that Andover had a similar issue, and they 

were able to have the house inspected by an engineering company to declare it unsafe.  Trustee 

McCready agreed to call Bruner, Cooper, & Zuck to gather information on getting the house 

condemned and Mayor Holmes agreed to contact the bank that has ownership of the property. They 

will report back to the Board with updates.  

 

Mayor Holmes asked Sergeant Wagner to submit his February written report to the Board for approval 

since he was not present at the March meeting. Once the report is received the Board will be able to 

approve it.  
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Trustee Scott Francis made a motion to accept the March Police Report as amended. Trustee Derek 

VerHeecke seconded the motion. The motion passed 6-0. 

 

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT: 

 

Public Works Director Dusty McKeag gave the March Public Works Report. 

 

Director McKeag reported March was an active month including removing the merry-go-around at the 

park, putting away the snow removal equipment, filling potholes throughout the Village, and dealing 

with some power issues.  

 

Director McKeag said he is in the process of getting the new screen put in at the WWTP, after fixing it 

since it arrived warped.  

 

Public Works Director McKeag explained there is a large IDOT project being planned to be completed 

over the next three summers near the west end of town in the area where the interstate ramps are 

located. There is a main water main that could possibly be in their way and would need to be moved. 

Trustee and Public Works Committee Chair Jeff McCready is working closely with Director McKeag 

to determine the best approach to this project. Director McKeag was asked to arrange a meeting with 

IDOT so questions about the project could be answered and a plan could be presented to the Board in 

the future. Trustee McCready warned the Board it could be a very expensive project. He also suggested 

Director McKeag reaches out to Phil Wirt at the Woodhull Telephone Company to see if they would 

be interested in attending the meeting with IDOT, since they also have equipment in the way of the 

project. The Board asked the Public Works Committee to keep them updated on this project.  

 

Director McKeag suggested that the Board consider not having a summer worker this year. Instead, he 

suggested the Village upgrade their mower, allowing him and Assistant Director Michael Keener to 

mow all properties in one day. Mayor Holmes said the Board would discuss the summer worker 

situation in the Closed Session meeting and update Director McKeag after the meeting.  

 

Director McKeag updated the Board that if any road work was to be approved this summer the projects 

next on his list to be completed would be asphalting an area on East 3rd Avenue, an area on West 2nd 

Avenue, and one other small area off of Highway 17. He estimated the cost to be around $63,000 for 

those areas. He did state the area on West 2nd Avenue would require gutters as well. The Board 

suggested that Director McKeag speaks to the Public Works Committee and make their decision on 

whether these projects should be completed this summer and bring their decision back to the Board.  

 

Trustee Derek VerHeecke made a motion to accept the March Public Works report as presented. 

Trustee Christena Anderson seconded the motion. The motion passed 6-0.  

 

DANGEROUS BUILDING UPDATE: 

None at this time.  

 

ZONING BOARD RECOMMENDATIONS:                                                                                                                                                                      

None at this time, 

PARKS/RECREATION/TOURISM: 
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Trustee Anderson reported that Henry County Tourism has a new poster and calendar that will be out soon. All 

activities happening in the Henry County area can be advertised through them and they encourage businesses to 

reach out. If anyone has questions about how to reach them, they can ask Trustee Christena Anderson.  

 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT:                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

Trustee Scott Francis reported the April Economic Development Committee meeting will be canceled 

due to lack of discussion. He also reported that the Mexican Restaurant is open and hoping that 

business will pick up soon.  

 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 

Public Works Director asked that Board Members check out the white flags that will be placed in the two 

different areas where the Village sign can be placed. He needs to know which place the Board would like the 

sign, so he can get the sign up.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

There were four personnel items and one litigation item for the Closed Session.  

 

CLOSED BUSINESS 

 

Trustee Jeff McCready moved to go to Closed Session for four personnel items and one litigation item 

at 8:27 pm.  Trustee Mark Bethell seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.    

 

Respectfully submitted by Kelli Hand, Village Clerk  

 

ACTIONS TAKEN AFTER CLOSED SESSION     

Trustee Jeff McCready moved to pay Village Water Clerk, Debra Krueger $23.50 an hour, Village Clerk, Kelli 

Hand $27.50 an hour, and Village Treasurer, Garrett Adamson $20.60 an hour beginning May 1, 2025.  Trustee 

Scott Francis seconded the motion.  Motion carried 6-0 after a unanimous YES Roll Call vote.   

Trustee Derek VerHeecke moved to offer a contract, as presented by Village Attorney Jordan Newell, for 

$68,000 to the current Police Chief candidate.  Trustee Mark Bethell seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-1 

with Trustee Jeff McCready voting NO.  

 Trustee Jeff McCready moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:34 p.m.  Trustee Mark Bethell seconded the motion.  

Motion passed 6-0. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Dave Holmes, Village President 
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